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Thank you to all our parents who attended parents evening with year

11 and had very purposeful conversations with the team. We have

begun to put into action some of the things raised, so much can be

achieved in this period of time. We are starting one to one revision

surgeries from next week and the hub space has a new set of revision

resources and will be open until 5pm. Students from other year groups

wishing to get a head start on revision are welcome to join. We know

many of our younger students are keen to get into good habits of

recapping and revising past topics for tests. 

KS3 pupils (Year 7-9) will be sitting assessments in class w/c Monday

27th January. In order to best prepare pupils for their assessments,

centralised topic lists have been collated and will be shared with

pupils on Monday 20th January, electronic copies will also be sent

directly home. A reminder further information regarding assessments

at MAW is available via the website -

https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/learning/curriculum/assessment/

The evenings are still dark and cold so do remind your child to

promptly return home, we have staff on duty after school and our

safer schools officer comes twice a week. If students wish to call home

at anytime to inform you of changed plans, they can speak to a

member of staff on duty or student reception to use our phones. 

We have had a new phone system put in and we appreciate this is

causing some issues. Therefore, we are increasing the number of

phones in school this goes to. If you wish to report a child absent

please contact the school on 0208 829 2541 or email on

attendance.team@woodsidehighschool.co.uk or use the app MYEd to

report your child's absence.

The easiest way to speak to staff as they are often busy in the day is

to contact via email. See list of email addresses by clicking on the

relevant staff area:

Staff List – Mulberry Academy Woodside

Finally, the new club list has been released, we have felt making club,

Rubix cube club, Dance club starting up with our new teacher and

D&D club. 

Wishing you all the best for the weekends. 

Ms Wallace's
Announcements
LATEST UPDATES FROM THE HEADTEACHER

NEXT WEEK
WEEK 1

If you have any specific questions
regarding the transfer of school

to the Mulberry Schools Trust,
please email

clerk@mulberryschoolstrust.org

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,

Ms. Wallace

@mulberryaws

UPCOMING 
KEY DATES

20th - 24th January
Year 11 assessment week

Year 11 MFL orals

27th - 31st January
KS3 assessment week

KS3 reading tests

Year 10 Data meetings

7th February
Year 11 reports sent home

17th - 21st February
Half term break

4th February
Speak Out Haringey Regional

Final at MAW

6th February
Year 10 Parents Evening

24th - 28th February
KS3 Data meetings

Year 11 Walking Talking Mocks

https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/learning/curriculum/assessment/
mailto:attendance.team@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/our-team/staff-list/


In the last week of the December term, Year 11
Photography students visited the National
Portrait Gallery in central London for a Photo
Workshop. Inspired by the 'Legends' exhibition by
photographer Zoe Law, students worked in teams
to recreate portraits using lighting and props.

They also explored the Taylor Wessing Photo
Portrait Prize 2024, featuring works by talented
young photographers, gifted amateurs, and
professionals, highlighting the best in
contemporary photography.

Well done, Year 11, on a really successful day!

Year 7E visit the Natural
History Museum
Some of our Year 7s have had a great start to 2025 with a visit to the
Natural History Museum. Last week, Form 7E went on an adventure,
exploring the museum’s many fascinating exhibits. Each student was
given a sheet with questions, and the answers were hidden throughout
the museum, turning the visit into an exciting treasure hunt.

It was fantastic to see our students actively learning, discovering new
things, and engaging with the exhibits. This trip not only broadened their
knowledge but also made learning fun and interactive.

Fibonacci
day winner
Huge congratulations to Amir Hussain, Oscar Strommen,
and Alieren Deste for winning 1st, 2nd, and 3rd prizes
respectively for their success on Fibonacci Day. The
students completed a quiz with the highest success rate
out of all their peers who participated. The day involved
solving difficult mathematical questions to uncover a
teacher’s name, then finding that teacher who held the
answer to the term.

The Fibonacci sequence is a unique sequence where
each term is found by adding the previous two terms
together. Well done to everyone who participated. The
maths department look forward to seeing even more
students join in next year.

GETTING CREATIVE
AT National
portrait gallery



NAME
PRAISE 

POINTS

Soren WAPPLES

(7Y)
23

Madihah

MURSHIDA (7E)
21

Francis CANN

(7Y)
21

Edis OCALAN

(7Y)
20

Ayman JEERAZ
(7Y)

19

Gloria Sofia DISLA
BELTRE (7E)

19

Elena IVANOVA
(7Y)

18

Amira BAH (7Y) 18

Kaiden TRAN (7I) 18

Ryan SAYED (7Y) 18

TOP 10 PRAISE
STUDENTS FORM WITH THE

HIGHEST PRAISE POINTS

Recognition for 7Q for leading the attendance race
last week with 99%, 1% away from perfection! 

YEAR 8 SHOUTOUTS
8E8E

Dejon for the effort made in having
his Big 6 and Joyce for always
displaying school values at all times. 

Messiah and Aleks for volunteering with
taking registers. Tuba for reaching Silver

Cinar for exhibiting kindess and helping me.
Yara for improved behaviour in form time

Katiara and Nahom for full
equipment during form.

Elijah for an amazing first week at Mulberry
and for settling in so well and Stephanie for
improved attitude in form, excellent uniform.
Proud of you.

Maaida for improved uniform and behaviour.
AJ for improved behaviour.

Maryam for improved behaviour during form
time. Ianis for excellent behaviour and
consistently upholding the school values.

Maysa for always having the correct
uniform and showing the Woodside
Values.

8Q8Q

8U8U
8A8A

8L8L

8I8I

8T8T

8Y8Y

7Y7Y



Getting your child ready on time can be a daily challenge, but with some
strategies and consistency, you can make the process smoother. Here
are some tips to help:

Create a Routine – Establish a morning routine that includes all
necessary tasks (e.g., brushing teeth, getting dressed, eating
breakfast). Post it somewhere visible. Stick to the same order of tasks
each day so it becomes a habit.

Prepare the Night Before – Layout uniform the night before to avoid
morning decisions. Ensure backpacks, lunchboxes, and The Big 6 are
all ready.

Wake Up Earlier – Give extra time: Allow a buffer for unexpected
delays or slow mornings. - Stagger wake-ups: If you have more than
one child, consider waking them up at slightly different times to
reduce chaos.

Make It Fun – Turn tasks into a game: Use challenges like “Can you get
dressed before this song ends?”. You could also include a reward
system: Use stickers or small rewards for completing tasks on time. 

Teach Independence – Encourage responsibility: Gradually let them
take charge of parts of their routine. Practice skills: Spend time
teaching how to button shirts, tie shoes, or pack their bag. With
patience and consistency, your child can develop the skills to get
ready on time, and mornings can become less stressful for everyone.

VALUES AMBASSADORS FOR THIS TERM

At Mulberry Academy Woodside we wear our uniform with pride and recognise the Importance of looking
smart at all times.

Plain white – long or short sleeve shirt
Black Blazer with embroidered badge on pocket to be worn at all times unless permitted by staff
Plain black straight cut, medium width trousers / a plain ‘A’ shaped knee length black skirt
Plain black trousers
Black socks or white socks / Plain black tights - one pair!
Plain black flat leather shoes with no markings (No trainers, plimsolls or boots)
Plain black v-necked jumper (no round-necked jumpers or sweatshirts)

All hoodies, balaclavas, jewelry etc will be confiscated if worn to school.

Confiscated items will be returned at the end of the week on Friday after school.



CALLING
ALL
PARENTS
Would you or any friends or family like the
chance to attend our Year 9 careers fair on
Wednesday March 5th and speak about
your chosen profession to a small group of
our young people? 

If you or someone you know would like to
help please contact contact:

guy.whitehead@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
and ya'seen.ali@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

mailto:guy.whitehead@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
mailto:serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
http://woodsidehighschool.co.uk/






Date Assembly Lead Theme

13/1/25 AWA Headteacher’s assembly

17/1/25 LDA Praise assembly

20/1/25 JCU
English - Higher/Foundation
Split

24/1/25 LDA Praise Assembly

27/1/15 GMA
Science - Tassomai and
Revision

31/1/25 LDA Praise Asssembly

3/2/25 HAS Humanities Assembly

7/2/25 LDA Praise Assembly

10/2/25 TBC

14/2/25 LDA Praise Assembly

I hope you’ve all had a good week. It’s been a very busy week. Some of
you will be attending the Business revision in school on Saturday. You
will have received letters for this. It’s another busy week.

In terms of uniform please remember your blazer each day (not just on
assembly days). You need to have this every day.

Hello Year 11,

Mr Davis

Upcoming Y11 Assemblies

NOTICES
College applications

Some of you will now be thinking about starting to
write your college applications now you have your
predicted grades. Speak to myself, your tutor or
academic mentor before you submit your
application to the college so we can check it. Also
check out the Powerpoint. I sent you a personal
statement within it via email. For references these
should only be completed by myself, your tutor or
your academic mentor. You enter the email address
of this person. Again anything your not sure about -
email or ask.

In terms of references this should go to:
myself - liam.davis@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
your tutor - ask your tutor for their email 
academic mentor - ask your mentor for their email 

If you need any help email Ms Ozcan our careers
advisor serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Saturday conferences 

Year 11 Parents Evening - 
A whopping 80% of you turned up for parents
evening which was great to see so many of you
coming. For those of you unable to attend we will
organise follow up appointments with your
parents/carers before half term. 

KEY DATES
13 -24 January - In class assessments in each
subject
17-21 February - Half term & revision sessions 
28 Feb/1 March - Ramadan begins
3 Mar-14 March - Y11 mock exams in Sports Hall
3 April - Key 30 conference

Please find below some dates for conferences. You will be told if you are needed to come. Your
parents will receive a letter / text if your asked to attend.

SHOUTOUTS
Ms Jay Treasure (English)
Sasho had an excellent lesson where he displayed high level knowledge
and understanding of characters and the plot of 'An Inspector Calls'.

Mr Boniface (11j/En4)
Ismail - Fantastic poetry essay planning 
Emanuele - Focused and comprehensive revision for mock exams
Adil - Brilliant poetry essay: strong structure with critical eye 
Osman - Beautifully crafted paragraph writing in poetry essay

Ms Daulby (History)
Emanuele for returning focused and determined to achieve, Vladimir for
continuing to strive for excellence, Kapka for remaining focused and
working hard in lessons, Adam for chasing me for feedback on exam
answers.

mailto:liam.davis@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
mailto:serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk





